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2022 Senior Quad Series 

Selection Report 
 

Districts 
Final Results 

Rank Match Margin 

Cunningham 1st 5 +17 

Gateway 2nd 5 +12 

Gold Coast Tweed 3rd 2 +1 

Brisbane 4th 0 -30 

  

 

 

BDBA Team Selections (Game 1) 

Lead Second Third Skip 

Stan Dunbar 
(Enoggera) 

Bill Hipwood 
(Geebung) 

Bob Dobinson 
(Enoggera) 

Wayne Masters 
(Geebung) 

Geoff Ellison 
(Ferny Grove) 

Roger Connolly 
(Ferny Grove) 

Max Viterale 
(Hamilton) 

Russell Van Homrigh 
(Ferny Grove) 

Glenn Freestone 
(Ferny Grove) 

Brian Cosford 
(Enoggera) 

Roger Fryer 
(Ferny Grove) 

Chris Scott 
(Hamilton) 

Geoff Manser 
(Ferny Grove)  

Bernie Carroll 
(Hamilton)  

Ken Laverty 
(Enoggera) 

Jim Wise 
(Enoggera) 

 

Selectors: Jim Wise (Chair), Russell Van Homrigh, Roger Fryer, John Newell, 
Nathan Chapman 

Manager: Lyn Fryer 

Coach: No appointment 

Host District & Venue: Gold Coast Tweed – Broadbeach Bowls Club 

Game Date: Sunday 26th June 2022 

Report Version: 1.0 
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Performance Review 
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Selector’s Comments 

 

This series was held at Broadbeach on June 26, 2022 on perfect greens and weather conditions.  
 

Selections for the series was marred by a conflict with the District Fours COC event which robbed us of 2 quality 
skips and at least 3 other players. It is hoped that in future the District calendar can be flexible enough to alleviate 

any conflict with Representative events. 
 

Player unavailability became a problem, losing a senior skip and 2 players within 48 hours of the event. A 

communication problem meant we arrived at Broadbeach 1 player short. Geoff Manser filled in admirably and Lyn 
Fryer was co-opted to being Manager for the day. Her efficient efforts probably cost her husband this job at future 

events. 
 

The end result of the day was 3 losses - to Cunningham, Gateway then Gold Coast - which was disappointing but 

probably not unexpected, after the numerous team changes and disruption in the preceding week. 
 

Consistently, we started poorly and against the Gold Coast, the last half hour cost us a win. Not sure if this is 
fitness or due to many inexperienced players losing concentration at the end of a long day when the opposition 

applied pressure, but we need to address the motivational and mental aspects of competing at this level. 
 

All players are to be commended for their reliability, application and team spirit. The team led by RVH was a 

standout for us, winning 2 matches and losing the last narrowly. Geoff Ellison at lead and Roger Connolly at 2 
provided Russell with excellent opportunities to win ends. 
 

Looking forward, our next event is in September and hopefully with all eligible players being available, we can 
return to our winning ways. Prior to this event I hope to have at least 1 morning of trial/practice session to provide 

some team cohesion before game day. 
 

Jim Wise 

Chairman of Selectors 
 

Side Photo 

 

If you would like a copy of the Side photo shown on page 1 of this report, in jpg format, then please send a 

request to Alan Brown via email to <bdbamensec@gmail.com>. 
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